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From the Desk of Rabbi Monczyk: 

 פרשת במדבר  
    Many Meforshim ask why the Torah was given in the desert. Wouldn’t it have been 
more appropriate to give it to us after we entered Eretz Yisroel? Additionally, this  
Parsha  is usually read on the Shabbat right before Shavuot when we celebrate the 
giving of the Torah. The link between the desert, and the giving of the Torah is rein-
forced with the timing of the Chag. 
The Lubavitcher Rebbe explains that the desert is considered a place that is empty 
and ownerless; it is a symbol of humility. 
When a person lives in a civilization, they must evaluate their actions in accordance 
with the social norms, but in the desert, a person is free to act independently, without 
having to worry about any social pressures. 
When we perform a mitzvah, we should not evaluate it according to the social values 
of the community. We cannot have preconceived ethics and morals by which we 
judge the Torah. The Torah is independent of any “man made“ or socially prescribed 
norms. 
We know that after 120 years in this world we are going to be asked the question of, 
“kavata itim laTorah, did you set aside time to study Torah”? There’s also another in-
terpretation which translates to mean “did you adjust the times – the norms and influ-
ences of the day to what the Torah demands to adjust the Torah to fit with the times?” 
The influence should be from within the Torah environment to the outside world and 
not the opposite. Some people try to adapt the Torah to modern times and want us to 
be open minded about what’s considered normal and which values are appropriate. 
We say that, on the contrary, we need to open our minds to accept the Torah and 
adapt our lives to it. 
The second reason the Torah was given a desert, is to teach us that sharing the To-
rah with those who currently find themselves in a spiritual desert, is fundamental to 
each and every one  of us. Who hasn’t been affected or touched by Lubavitch, espe-
cially when you are far away from home and want to connect to our precious meso-
rah? 
Torah is accessible to all and we should do what we can to facilitate and share it with 
others at any opportunity that presents itself. 
 
Have a great Shabbat! 
Rabbi Moshe Monczyk 
Judaic Studies Principal 
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Renee Schinazi– May 20  

Tzivia Nahari -  May 29  

Bailee Herskowitz - May 30  

Nitzevet Soble -  May 31  

 

Grade 6-End of Year Field Trip to 
Rise NY 

May 2: 

Shavuot Break  May 25– 29  

Grade 5-Philadelphia Trip June 1  

 



 

Preschool News  
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Shulamith Snapshots 
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6th & 5th Grade Field Trip to Eldridge Street Synagogue  



                              
Morah Deutsch’s Third Grade finished their third 

parsha & the fourth grade wished them Mazal tov.  

Ruth came to visit the Third Grade to introduce  
Shavuot! 



 

3rd Grade Learning about Potential and Kinetic Energy 
Energy with Morah Amy  
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7th Grade Making Fossils with Morah Amy  



 

Shavuot project with Mrs.Biderman!  
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Shulamith 8th grade 2023 graduation trip!  
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8th Grade ט מלכות“ל  Projects   


